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Potentate's 
Message
by Ill. Sir Jim Eaches, Sr.
Potentate

Where Has Summer Gone?

	 Greetings to All,
So, where has summer gone? My 
Lady and I started the month of July by attending Imperial 
in Tampa, Florida. Even through Florida is not MY favorite 
state, attending Imperial lets me focus on what is going on 
in Shriners International more than the weather outside.  
Therefore, I spent as much of my time indoors as was 
humanly possible. 
	 Meeting the delegates from all over the world is 
a lot of fun and there is always an overwhelming amount 
of information conveyed unto to us. The good news is our 
hospitals are thriving but we must still put a lot of emphasis 
on membership, especially here in the continental United 
States, the birthplace of Shrinedom. 
	 We made it home in time for the Pikes Peak or 
Bust Rodeo and yes, I got to ride a mule! What a ride and 
I would like to give a big Thank You to the Mule Train 
for having experienced riders surrounding me to ensure 
there would be no mishaps. I must say Maggie was well 
mannered, however, I did warn her if there was any acting 
up at all, I would retire her. I think she understood and we 
both had an enjoyable parade. 
	 The rest of July my Lady and I attended 5 official 
visits and two other parades. Every official visit has 
something different in store and we always have a lot of 
fun. Sometimes things happen you don’t expect and that 
was the case in Monte Vista. Everyone was busy chatting 
and munching before the time for the OV to start. Our 
Assistant Rabban approached me and stated there was a 
family who wanted to meet us. 
	 Low and behold, out of no-where, here was a 
family who just returned from Salt Lake City hospital. It 
seemed the daughter, Megan, had just had her second fitting 
appointment for her left arm prosthesis. She was so happy 
to meet all the Shriners at the hotel and she asked if she 
could sing a song for all of us… and sing she did! Megan 
sang an oldie named Paper Roses and had nobles and ladies 
singing along, some with tears in their eyes. This was truly 
a complete surprise and made the rest of the evening very 
special for all.

(Potentate, continued on page 3)
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Al Kaly Divan

Official Call of 
the Potentate

Notice is hereby given that the next annual meeting 
will be held as follows:

Pueblo Shrine Club 
December 9, 2016

Dinner: 6:30 p.m. / Meeting: 7:30 p.m.

Attest:
Bart Guthrie, P.P.			   Jim Eaches
Recorder			   Potentate
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(Potentate, continued on page 3)

	 August we were back in Little Rock, Arkansas for 
the Central States Shrine Association Ceremonial. It was 
well attended and the competitions were fun as always. 
This year Moolah Shrine performed a ceremonial and 
initiated four new Nobles. It was very interesting to see 
how other temples perform their ceremonials, so yes, notes 
were taken. 
	 While on our journey to Little Rock, Rosa and I 
dropped off a few items at the Shreveport Hospital and 
got a wonderful tour. We saw a lot of patients coming and 
going that day and all had the big smiles on their faces.  
What a great day until we walked outside and had their 
humidity wipe the smiles off our faces and our clothes feel 
like we had slept in them for a week.  Loved the hospital, 

didn’t care for the weather.
	 So here we are at home with snow on the peak and 
hail covering the ground. A few more parades have gone by 
but, unfortunately, the Shriners Night at the I-25 Speedway 
was cancelled. The Annual Picnic was well attended and a 
big thank you to all who helped with the reservation of the 
park, setup, cooking, serving and tear-down; it turned out to 
be a beautiful day. 
	 There were hundreds of motorcycles at the Cripple 
Creek Armed Forces Parade. Just watching all those riders 
come into town is amazing. 
	 Thanks to IS Bart Guthrie, I got to throw a baseball 
for the opener of Shriners Night at the Sky Sox Stadium,  
It was very well attended, by the nobles and ladies,. This 
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Upcoming Events

3,4,5 Southern Colorado 
Consistory Reunion

9 OV, Elite Scooters/Racers

18, 19 Basketball Tournament
24 Thanksgiving - Office Closed

26, 27 Al Kaly Bazaar & Craft 
Show, PSC

9 Stated Meeting/Election of 
Officers, PSC

10 OV, Honored Ladies
25 Merry Christmas!

31 New Years Eve

1 Parade, Penrose
10 Columbus Day - Office 

Closed

22 Al Kaly Black & White Ball
29 Fall Ceremonial, CSSC

NOvember

December

October

event was organized by IS Bart and what an awesome job 
he did. He had warned me, and he was right about one fact 
- I was traded to a Little League team before I even threw 
the ball. I can’t believe the guy in the Hot Dog costume 
threw a strike when he said he couldn’t even see right. I had 

(Potentate, continued on page 5) good vision and took out the batter’s knee cap! 
	 You see Nobles, this is exactly what Shrine is all 
about, having fun. So in closing, there are still events 
coming up therefore, my Lady Rosa and I hope to see all of 
you along the Shrine highway.  Es Selamu Alekum
	 Yours in Shrinedom
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The Honorable Order of Kentucky Colonels 

History:
The title Kentucky Colonel dates back to around 1813. The Kentucky Militia had just returned 

from a highly successful campaign during the War of 1812. When the Militia disbanded, Governor 
Issac Shelby commissioned Charles S. Todd, one of his officers in the campaign, as an Aide-de-
Camp on the governor’s staff. Todd’s official rank and grade was Colonel.

While early Colonels actually served military roles, the position took on a more ceremonial func-
tion in the late 1800’s. Colonels in uniform attended functions at the Governor’s mansion stood as 
symbolic guards at state events and the like.

“Formulate a society to more closely band together this group into a great non-political brother-
hood for the advancement of Kentucky and Kentuckians,” Governor Sampson challenged. And they 
did. Minutes of the early meetings confirm that charitable programs were to be a central part of the 
organization. Social events would also play an important role. The group held a Derby Eve dinner for 

Famous Colonels:
There are many famous colonels.  They include Mario Andretti, Omar Bradley, Winston Churchill, 

Dale Evans, Jeff Foxworthy, John Glenn, Bob Hope, Princess Anne, Norman Schwartzkopf, Jerry 
Lewis, Tiger Woods, Shirley Temple.  I can’t list them all.  The website, www.kycolonels.org, 

Mission:
The Honorable Order of Kentucky Colonels is an organization of talented and capable men and 

women appointed by the Governor of the Commonwealth of Kentucky because of their service to the 
state. They act as the Governor’s ambassadors of Kentucky’s heritage and rich history of arts and enter-
tainment.     

What does this have to do with Al Kaly?

Al Kaly is honored to have several members of the Honorable Order of Kentucky Colonels!  
They include: 

Alan Ake Dan Brooks Bob Colgrove Gale Fortney
Jim Johnson Torry Krutzke Dan Neu Lester Newell
Chuck Tedrow LD Younts Bill Sheard Eugene (Geno) Romero
Lionel Robertson

Current Nominees for Membership:
JD Potter Rex Reid Merv Terrill Joe Wooten

To obtain a Kentucky Colonel Commission, an applicant must be recommended by an individual 
who holds a Colonel Commission. The applicant must also be 18 years old. Further information 
can be obtained by contacting the Governor’s Office in Frankfort. The address is Attention: Lora 
Quire, Room 8, Governor’s Office, State Capital, Frankfort, KY 40601.
The Honorable Order of Kentucky Colonels does not appoint or commission Kentucky Colonels. 
That can only be done by the sitting Governor of the Commonwealth. Only the Governor knows 
the reason for bestowing the honor of a Colonel’s Commission on any particular individual.  

Interesting Note:
The current sitting governor of the Commonwealth of Kentucky is Matt Bevin.  He was born in 
Denver, Colorado in 1967.
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Noble Access to WebFez Notice 
August 2016 
 

Noble Access to WebFez 

The 2017 Dues Notices will include an insert with instructions for Noble access and registration to the 
WebFez Membership System. You may view and print the insert from within WebFez, under Important 
Information: “2017 Dues Notice Insert – WebFez Login Instructions for Nobles”. Please familiarize 
yourself with the insert and the registration/login process so that you may support your membership 
when they call for assistance. 

The WebFez registration screen will direct Nobles to contact the temple first with questions and 
problems to ensure that the temple is aware of issues. This will allow each temple to stay engaged with 
their membership and the process while assisting with support as we initiate this endeavor. 

You may also direct the Noble to view the registration assistance video from the link “New Registration -
-- Watch the How to Register Video” located on the top of the Registration page that displays after 
clicking the Register button on the Login screen. 

One common problem to be on the lookout for is the mismatch of the last name when typed by the 
Noble. Example: If you have entered a Noble’s last name as “Smith, P.P.” within WebFez, it must be 
entered exactly as it appears when the Noble is registering. 

Noble access is a milestone achievement that should help all of Shriners maintain a more accurate 
database, but it will require effort to get members registered and using the system. The Noble will be 
able to view and change many items within their own record, as well as reprint a dues notice or a 
temporary membership card if they are current. (Note that not all functionality will be available in the 
mobile version.) 

Please watch for training dates and be on the lookout for more detailed information in the near future. 
Also, be sure to discuss this notification with the Temple Divan and relay it to your business office staff 
and membership so that all are well informed. Let’s get the job done together with communication!  

 Fraternally, 

 Steve Gainey 
Director of Fraternal Information Services 
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• Go to your browser’s address bar and 
type in webfez.shrinenet.org 

 

• Click the register button on the Login 
page: 

 

• From the Registration page, choose 
your Temple from the drop-down list 
and then type in your Member Number 
and your First and Last names. 

 

• Click on the Register button. You will be 
directed to the Create a New Account 
page. On this page enter an E-mail 
address that you will use to log in with, 
confirm the E-mail address, and then 
enter and confirm your Password. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Scroll down to read the WebFez User 
Agreement and Privacy policy. Agree by 
clicking the checkbox. 
 

• After the checkbox is selected, click on 
Register. This will Register you for 
WebFez and log you into the system. 

1 

How to Register for WebFez: 

Use WebFez to verify 
your personal 

information, payments 
and Shrine activity 

Al Kaly Picnic Photos

Ill. Sir Tom Holmes and family. Their last outing with Al Kaly 
before moving to Tennessee.

“The Cripples” Ill. 
Sir Merv and Glenda 
Terrill
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Fall is Here
by Jim Burger
Assistant Rabban

	 October brings the start 
of fall and a couple more parades 
before the Fall Ceremonial, so get 
those petitions in. As I write this 
article the end of August, there is 
snow on the top of Pikes Peak! 
	 Busy was the word for this summer, my Lady Mary 
and I have been attending OVs and Parades, along with 
Imperial Session in Tampa, FL over the 4th of July holiday 
weekend.
	 We elected a new Imperial Potentate and did some 
housekeeping items; one of the items taken care of was the 
elimination of the of Deputy Imperial Potentate position. 
We also were introduced to our Shrine Ambassadors for the 
next year. These two have the best attitude I have ever seen 
in young people considering what they have been through.
	 Many more parades followed in July along with 
several OVs in July and August. We went from the southern 
border to the western border and then to the eastern border.  
We covered all of Al Kaly’s area and saw our friends and 
their families.  
	 Late August, we headed to Little Rock, AR for 
CSSA; on the way we stopped in Lamar for lunch.  There 
was a member surprised to see us there and did not believe 
we drove all that way for lunch until we told him where we 
were going. We were able to see many parts of this great 
country and get a few items off the bucket list. We even 
“got out of Dodge” the next morning. Guess where we 
spent the night?  
	 The competitions in Little Rock were amazing.  
The amount of time and effort these people put into their 
costumes and the team work which goes on is impressive. 
We were really pleased to see all of the younger Nobles 
participating from the other temples and the amount of 
members they brought to CSSA.  Watching the parade there 
was impressive with the different units other temples have.
	 September brought us more OVs and parades 
along with the Calling in the Hogs and Golf Tournament.  
November brings us the Annual Basketball Tournament 
at CSU Pueblo, which is a great fundraiser for us. Tickets 
should be in the mail by the time you receive this; please 
support this event as it helps us. Pass the tickets on if you 
are unable to attend. 

Let's Work on 
Membership
by Ron Bowen
Chief Rabban

	 Nobles, Ladies and 
Friends,
	 Things seem to be moving 
at breakneck speed! It feels like just yesterday that Gary 
asked me to become your 1st Ceremonial Master...
	 A lot has passed since I last wrote, but I really want 
to talk about the membership problem we are facing.  I 
believe we are now under 700 Al Kaly Shriners and if we 
continue on this path, soon there will be no Al Kaly Shrine.  
This problem is not going away overnight or without a 
lot of work from all of us.  Our Membership Committee 
is doing an awesome job bringing new members into the 
Masons and Scottish Rite and now into the Shrine, but they 
can't do it alone.  
	 Please, let's continue to come together and talk 
Shrinedom in our Blue Lodges and everywhere we can to 
encourage new members to join. We need to bring new 
members into the Shrine and at the same time continue to 
help our children lead happy, productive lives. This can 
only be done if we all come together for the common good.  
I know it will take work, but together we can do this, and 
we can have fun while doing it!
	 As of this writing we have forty Nobles and Ladies 
signed up for the Shriners’ trip next August. It will be a 
time to remember!  We have until the first of April to sign 
up and there are still a few cabins available. I hope several 
more of you will join us for a fun filled two weeks on the 
Blue Danube. If you are interested in more information 
please contact Kathie Mayer at (719) 694-8809, (619) 200-
8881, or kcm@att.net.
	 Take care, stay healthy and together let's bring in 
new members!

(Assistant Rabban, continued on page 9)
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There's Still 
Fun to Be Had
by Brian Carter
Oriental Guide
 
	 The summer months are 
now over; school has started and 
it's back to work for most of us. 
We, the Divan, have had many 
great Official Visits over the past several months and only a 
few more to go this year.
	 What a great night all of us had at the Sky Sox game. 
The food was fantastic and so was the game. If you missed it 
make sure to plan to go next year. You won’t regret it.
	 A great Al Kaly Shrine Picnic was had by all who 
attended. The weather was perfect for a picnic, the food and 
drinks were good and several of our own won some of the 
door prizes in the raffle. Congratulations to Noble Jim Tising 
on your new BLING. I know you will wear it with pride.
	 Just a friendly reminder for the Al Kaly Basketball 
Tournament to be held at Massari Gym on the Colorado 
State University – Pueblo Campus on Friday November 
18th and Saturday, November 19, 2016. The games will 
start at 1 PM each day. There will be a hospitality room for 
those attending each day. Come on out and support Al Kaly 
Shriners.
	 As we all return to our Blue Lodges, keep an eye 
open for new Shriners! 

ASK12B1

Ending a 
great Year
by James Hinojosa
High Priest and Prophet
 
	 Well, here it is September 
and we are on the down side of all 
the OVs.  What a fun time it has 
been visiting with everyone and 
enjoying the dinners. The laughs we've had and memories 
will be everlasting.  
	 The end of the year will come quickly and it will be 
time for elections and the new Divan to began its journey 
of Circuses, Parades and OVs.  
	 I'm sure next year too, will be a fun one as well.  
	 The picnic was great. The food, gifts and fellowship 
were outstanding. We are all looking forward to the Pig 
Roast. (Editor: That is a good thing as he is the cook this 
year!!)
	 While my Lady and I were in Cortez we took in 
some local sites, oh, it was awesome and fun. Hanging out 
with Brian and Ron was exciting, like spending time with 
two brothers. They made us laugh the whole time we spent 
with them. We will not forget those moments!  Fun With 
Shriners!

	 December is time for the election in Shrine. 
Please attend and let your vote count.
	 I would like to, again, thank the Membership 
Team for all of the work they do every Sunday at the 
Mule Train. These guys spend every Sunday there from 
noon to 5 PM sharing food, companionship and family 
activities for everyone. This is what I remember seeing 
as a young lad, and it is part of why I am a Shriner. It is 
great to see this come around again.  
	 My Lady Mary and I thank you for your 
Support and ask you to remember Being a Shriner is 
Always Fun! (That’s what we do!)
	 As Always, Participation is the Key Ingredient 
of having FUN! 
	 See you soon.

(Assistant Rabban, continued from page 8)
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Financial 
Update
by Larry Newman
Treasurer

	 Well, another great parade 
season is coming to an end.  I 
can’t tell you how much fun I’ve 
had, but, if you’ve been out to the 
parades you saw how much fun 3 Putt was having.  
	 I would like to give a shout out to our friends from 
Sand Dunes and Escalante Shrine Clubs for their hospitality 
as we travelled through to spend some time with them.  As 
always, they were most gracious hosts.  Mary and I had 
a great time.  Our apologies for not being able to stay the 
entire weekend and visit our friends at the San Juan Basin 
Shrine Club.  Hopefully our schedule will work out a little 
better next year.
	 Financially, Al Kaly is still doing pretty well.  I 
don’t have results yet from our Golf Tournament or the 
Calling in the Hogs, but we’re holding slightly better 
than our plan for the year.  We’ve still got a number of 
fundraisers remaining this year, not to mention the Fall 
Ceremonial.  Please participate in all if you can, and let’s 
get some new nobles into Al Kaly in October.
	 As usual, we’ve still got money so I’ve still got a job.  
Thank you for letting me serve you and Al Kaly Shrine.
	 See you on the streets! 

Still More to 
Come
by Ray Singmaster
First Ceremonial Master

	 Nobles, Ladies and 
Friends,
	 As summer winds down 
and we embrace autumn there 
are still a few parades left and many fun-filled events 
upcoming. I encourage everyone to participate in and 
support all the events remaining on the calendar. 
	 By now we have already had a picnic, pig roast and 
golf tournament and many other fun events and a great time 
of fun and fellowship was enjoyed by all who participated.
	 Please mark your calendars for the 2017 East-
West Shrine Football game Saturday, January 21, 2017, 
3 p.m. EST, Tropicana Field, St. Petersburg, FL. Created 
by the Shriners in 1925, the East-West Shrine Game was 
the nation’s first college all-star football game. The game 
is driven by the desire to support Shriners Hospitals for 
Children in its mission to help children in need of expert 
medical care. More than 1 million children have benefited 
from Shriners Hospitals’ unique way of providing hope and 
healing, regardless of the families’ ability to pay for services. 
	 Illustrious Sir Bob Burr A.K.A. Nickels the Clown 
has been a fixture at the game for many, many years 
representing Al Kaly and the Shriners hospitals. I, for 
one, would like to take this opportunity to thank I.S. Bob 
“Nickels” for all of years of hard work and dedication 
along with the mentorship and inspiration to all the Nobility 
who know I.S. Bob. 
	 Let’s remember the mission; Helping Children. 
“Shriners are a brotherhood of men committed to family, 
engaged in ongoing personal growth, and dedicated to 
providing care for children and families in need. Our 
backgrounds and interests are diverse, but we are bound 
together by our shared values and a desire to have fun, 
do good and build relationships that can last a lifetime.” 
(Shriners International website)

Al Kaly Shriners 
Welcome New Nobles

Al Kaly welcomes the following new Noble that was 
created during the short form ceremonial on August 17, 
2016:

Noble Travis Stevens, 1st line signer Noble Joe 
Clendaniel.  Noble Travis is a member of Colorado 
Springs Lodge 76.  He resides in Colorado Springs.  

Al Kaly Shriners also welcomes Noble Kent Eckley 
as an associate member from El Jebel Shriners. He 
and his Lady Mona reside in Denver.  Noble Kent was 
recommended by Noble Floyd Scoggin.

Basketball Tournament 
Change

Due to scheduling at CSU-P, the Basketball Tournament 
has been moved to November 18 and 19, 2016.
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Al Kaly Dues 
and 2017 
Dues
by Bart Guthrie, P.P.
Recorder

	 At the June 10, 2016 
stated meeting the nobility passed 
a resolution to increase Al Kaly dues by $2.00.  Will this 
increase balance our 2017 budget?  Absolutely not – it 
won’t come close.  The BoD has done its best to keep dues 
increases to a minimum because, any increase results in a 
loss of membership.  
	 As we have done in past years, we’ve been relying on 
our fundraisers to offset operating expenses within Al Kaly.  
This too is suffering a blow because of declining membership 
and, let’s face it – some of us don’t have the extra money to 
support fundraisers.  2017 dues are as follows:
Al Kaly Dues		  $65.00 
Hospital Assessment	 $  5.00
Per Capita		  $35.00  
Total:			   $100.00
	 Of course, those who have purchased life per capita 
and/or hospital assessment or life Al Kaly dues will have 
their total reduced, accordingly.  Headquarters has done 
the necessary assessment to flip dues to 2017.  Further, 
they have stated dues notices will be mailed out in mid-
September. 
	 Please pay your dues as soon as possible.  Thank 
you and enjoy the Fall activities.

Membership
August 31, 2016

Creations:	 1
Affiliations:	 0
Restorations:	 1
Demits:	 1
Suspensions:	 0
Deaths:	 3
Resignations:	 0
Net Total:	 637
Associates:	 22

Grand Total:	 659
On August 31, 2015 Al Kaly total 

membership was 725

THIS SPACE 
FOR RENT

Call the Shrine Office at 

719-544-0658
for details.

Dust Article Due Dates for 2016
December/Jan '17 is due November 1st



12 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

A Hearty 

The following Nobles will celebrate birthdays in the months of 
October and November:

Edward J Aber
Alvin W Allen
Paul L Bailey
Lester H Bailey
James V Barager
Samuel T Barrett
Brian E Bate
Ervin C Becker Jr
Thomas F Bobicki
Ruben G Bork
Donald Bosin
Lawrence M Brase
David R Burrous
Frank M Caffey
George S Cann Jr
Brian L Carter
Chad I Chaddick
James A Chester
Tell B Childs
Donald E Christian
Kevin L Churchill
Norman C Churchill
Wayne K Clark
Joseph K Clendaniel
Donald L Coffey
Lloyd H Collins
Eloy C Cordova

John J Cotton
Richard A Crawford
Robert J Cornwell
Larry Crook
Jerry D Davis
Dale A Davis
Clinton C Dean
John B Deters
Richard E Denfeld
Marc J Dinerstein
Peter D Dumont
Ronald L Eason
Henry B Eastland
Jedediah V Ellithorpe
James E Ferguson
Gale W Fortney
Calvin P Gaynor
John G Girod
Hayes R Glen
Eugene W Graham
Alan J Grande
Randolph M Gregory P.P.
Fred Gutierrez Jr
Joseph E Hadad P.G.M.
Kenneth L Hallenbeck
Robert W Harper
Ralph E Hathaway Dr.

Al Kaly Happy Birthday

Gary L Hendren
Larry C Henry
William Herdman
Roger A Hillmeyer
Karl J Hinkle P.G.M.
James Hinojosa Sr.
Dale L Holst
Arthur D Jones
Curtis R Jones
Ernest B Jones
James N Joslyn
Edward O Kinzie
Ernest J Kuney
Roger J Lawrence
Eugene Littlepage
Jerry W Long
Thomas A Martin Jr
Charles C Martin
William J Maxwell
Jerry W McCray
Duane E McGee
Jerry D McGill
Wesley L Mendenhall
William C Moeller
Ernest R Moneymaker
Clyde J Moss
Shawn P Murray
Marvin K Narragon
Ben Neilson
Larry J Neu
Allen C Nicol
E. Richard Paul
Stephen G Pease
Wray S Pedro
Duane A Plant
Edward J Powszukiewicz
Richard K Price

Billy R Raybon
James E Roberts
Richard Rohrbacher
Thomas J Scheulen
Harold O Seagraves
Lee Shane
Larry A Sinnett
Dane M Smith
Robert A Smith
Clifton L Snow
Dennis J Snyder
Gary O Stendahl
David P Stevens P.P.
Alan L Sulzenfuss
R. Donald Taylor P.P.
Paul R Thies
Harley L Thompson
Joe S Tilley
Eugene G Tucker
Roy W Wampler
Jerry E Watkins
Steven J Webb
Laurence M Weed
Jeffrey S Weiner
Cyle E West
Albert B Wetmore
Paul D Zani
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by Shriners International

 	 It is important we all work together to build 
a powerful brand, and one way to do so is to ensure 
we are consistently communicating with One Look, 
One Voice. Below are a few tips that will help us in 
that effort. 
Remember to Use Approved Statements When 
referring to our organizations.  Please remember 
to use one of the official, approved boilerplates to 
ensure you are using accurate verbiage. Here are two 
examples of approved boilerplates:
	 Boilerplate for Shriners International: 
Shriners International, a fraternity based on fun, fellowship 
and the Masonic principles of brotherly love, relief and 
truth, founded Shriners Hospitals for Children as its 
official philanthropy in 1922. What began as one hospital, 
is now a world-renowned health care system with 22 
locations in three countries. The fraternity, which has 
nearly 200 chapters in several countries and thousands of 
clubs around the world, continues to support this unique 
health care system. Please visit shrinersinternational.org to 
learn more.

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062

   Jim Johnson			   Henry Hrabik   
   Commander                        	 Adjutant

	 Boilerplate for Shriners Hospitals for Children: 
Shriners Hospitals for Children provides specialized 
care to children with orthopaedic conditions, burns, 

spinal cord injuries, and cleft lip and palate, 
regardless of the families’ ability to pay. Generally, 
care is provided until age 18, although, in some 
cases, it may be extended to age 21. All care 
and services are provided in a  family-centered 
environment. For more information, please visit 
shrinershospitalsforchildren.org.
	 A Few Other Points to Remember: Don’t indicate 
that Shriners Hospitals for Children provides care 

“for free” or “at no cost.”
• Remember to use the correct name for the fraternity, 

which is Shriners International, and to no longer use the 
AAONMS designation. 

• It’s OK to use the scimitar logo, but please also consider 
incorporating the official Shriners International logo 
into your materials – the one with the fez and Shriners 
International text. 

• Please remember that the name of our health care system 
is Shriners Hospitals for Children (and not Shriners 
Children's Hospital, for example).

Correct Terminology for Shriners International 
and Shriners Hospitals for Children
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Our Men Have Great Recipes
	 Since placing Bob Hudson’s chili recipe and Barney 
Miller’s chocolate peanuts in the Dust, I have had a couple 
of men ask if I’d like to put in one of their recipes. OF 
COURSE!!  Here is one I was handed, literally during the 
FibArk Parade (by one of the parading Nobles).

Noble Jerry Long's Deer, Elk or Beef Roast
1/8 teaspoon each - marjoram, thyme, rosemary
4 Tablespoons parsley flakes
1 can chicken broth – soup sized
1 cup olive oil
2 cups red wine
3 garlic cloves chopped fine OR 1 Tblsp granulated garlic
1 teaspoon each salt and pepper
2-4 pound roast
Put olive oil and 1 cup red wine in 1 quart container 
and shake vigorously. Add marjoram, thyme, rosemary, 
garlic, salt and pepper and shake til well mixed. Wash 
roast and pat dry, place in crock pot. Pour dry spices 
over the roast, cover, and refrigerate for a couple of 
hours, turning every 30 minutes. When you start to 
cook, add chicken broth and 2nd cup of red wine. Cook 
about 1 hour per pound. Slice and return to broth until 
ready to serve. Serve warm over rice.

	 Jerry gave me a couple other recipes I’ll share in the 
future…they sound yummy, also!

Monte Vista Parade



15alkalyshrine.org

Deadline for Ball Registration is on or before October 14, 2016. 
Make checks payable to Al Kaly Shriners and mail to Al Kaly Office, PO Box 193, Pueblo, Co. 81002 

No Reservations will be accepted after the October 14th cutoff 
 

 
Al Kaly Masquerade Ball 

Illustrious Sir James “Jim” Eaches 
& Lady Rosa 

Cordially invite you to the 2016 Potentate’s Ball 
October 22, 2016 
Hotel Elegante’ 

I-25 & Circle Drive, Colorado Springs 
 

                                                 Hospitality Room: 3:30 – 5:30pm     
                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                                    
   

Dinner Menu 
Choice of Prime Rib or Stuffed Shells 

Salad, bread and vegetables 
Cost: $55.00 per person 

 
 

Room reservations can be made by calling the Elegante’ Hotel directly at (800) 981-4012. 
Please identify yourself as a Shriner to receive the special room rate of $109.00 per night.  

This rate ends October 10, 2016 
 

 
 
 

Nobles: Tuxedos or Dark Suit 
Ladies: Formal 

Fez Required for all Nobles 
Masks preferred 

 

      Social Hour:  5:30pm                              
      Introductions:  6:30pm 
 
      Dinner:  7:00pm                           
      Dancing:  8:30pm 
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by a unit, club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggesting, 
recommending, opposing, or containing the names of 
proposed candidates for office in the temple is prohibited.

Expenditures Prohibited:
The expenditure of money for gifts, favors, or 
entertainment on behalf of a candidate for elected office is 
prohibited.

Violation:
For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may 
suspend any offending Noble, and he may declare the 
election of the officers void and order a new election.

Notice:
At least one week prior to the annual meeting or any 
election, the temple Recorder shall mail to each member a 
notice thereof containing this section.

Attest:
Bart Guthrie, P.P.
Recorder

	 Notice is given that the Stated Meeting and Election 
of Officers of Al Kaly Shriners will be held at the Pueblo 
Shrine Club on December 9, 2016.
	 You will be called upon to elect the following 
officers:  Potentate, Chief Rabban, Assistant Rabban, High 
Priest and Prophet, Oriental Guide, Treasurer, Recorder and 
Representatives to the Imperial Council.
	 To gain admission into this meeting, the Shriners 
International Bylaws require a member must be in possession 
of, and present, his current year’s membership card.

Shriners International Bylaws Election Regulations:

Shriners International Bylaws, paragraph 325.11, 
Election Regulations: Electioneering;
	 A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple 
may print, publish and circulate during the year he is seeking 
the elected office, a resume consisting of his educational 
background, his vocational history, and his Masonic and 
Shrine record.  Except as provided in the prior sentence, 
the printing, publication, circulating or distribution of 
resolutions, letters, telegrams, tickets, email or other devices, 

Official Call of the Potentate…
Stated Meeting…Election of Officers

Aleikum Es Selamu
James S. Eaches
Potentate



17alkalyshrine.org

Breakfast Served All Day!

In Memoriam
as of August 31, 2016

Do not stand at my grave and weep,
I am not there, I do not sleep.
I am in a thousand winds that blow,
I am the softly falling snow.
I am the gentle showers of rain,
I am the fields of ripening grain.
I am in the morning hush,
I am in the graceful rush.
Of beautiful birds in circling flight,
I am the starshine of the night.
I am in the flowers that bloom,
I am in a quiet room.
I am in the birds that sing,
I am in each lovely thing.
Do not stand at my grave and cry,
I am not there.  I do not die.
		  - Mary Elizabeth Frye

Gary D. Emrick, Colorado Springs, CO
Born: June 12, 1940

Created: December 6, 1985
Died: August 12, 2016

James A. Stivers, Colorado Springs, CO
Born: April 8, 1934

Created: November 29, 1968
Died: July 2, 2016

Russell E. Walter, Model, CO
Born: October 2, 1970

Created: August 20, 2012
Died: August 17, 2017

News Snippets
•	 THANKS TO ALL Dear Friends,   Thank you for your 
help with our home and your kind words, thoughts and 
prayers while I was away recovering in Maine in June & 
July.  I really enjoyed the cards you all sent.  Your support 
and the encouragement you have given me is greatly 
appreciated. - Chris Crawford

•	 Vern “El Lobo” Wolf welcomed his fourth grandchild, a 
boy, on September 2nd.  Name, size, and details available 
from him when you see him…photos, too, I’d bet!

•	 Breaking news!!  We have just been notified Al Kaly 
Chaplain Bill Sheard PP missed the Pueblo Shrine Club 
Steak Fry (as cook) due to a kidney stone attack and 
hospitalization for complications.  Keep him in your 
thoughts and prayers.  

Cripple Creek Parade
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Al Kaly Shrine Bazaar and Craft Show 
1501 W. McCulloch 

                    Pueblo West  
Pueblo Shrine Club 

Homemade crafts, edibles, gifts and oddities 

 crocheted items seasonings and soups    

                                             

Unique Christmas gifts for everyone…             
Vapor Cigarettes and Accessories         Red Hats  Jewelry 

    and so much more 
 

November 26th and 27th     9am to 5pm 
COME BROWSE 

Tables for Rent - $25 per table for both days 
Call Glenda 719-250-1443 for more information or to rent a table 
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Jim Stivers by Wayne 
McKey (10/16)
Jim Stivers by Swede & 
Olga Hanson (10/16)
Jim Stivers by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (10/16)
Jim Stivers by Joe & Lois 
Wooton (10/16)
Myrtice Long by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (10/16)
Jim Stivers by Jerry 
McGill (10/16)
Myrtice Long by Charles 
& Kathy Tedrow (10/16)
Jim Stivers by Bob & 
Betty Burr (10/16)
Jim Stivers by Ann 
Delancey (10/16)
Betsy Ross by Joe & Lois 
Wooton (10/16) 
Francis McGargar by 
Robert Buxmann (8/16) 
Linda Gabel by Grant 
Anderson (8/16)
Vic Sestokas by Robert 
Buxmann (8/16)
Raul Balquin by Robert 
Buxmann (8/16)
Judy Buxmann by Monte 
& Kate Kleman (8/16)
Judy Buxmann by Bob & 
Lynette Siracoe (8/16)
Judy Buxmann by Craig, 
Lynette, and Son Herbr 
(8/16)
Judy Buxmann by 
National Association of 
Letter Carriers (8/16)
Kay Mayes by Grant 
Anderson (6/16)
Fred Huskins by Grant 
Anderson (6/16)
Betty Walls by Jim & 
Mary Burger (6/16)
Pat Wetmore by Jim & 
Mary Burger (6/16)
Bob Heel by Bob & Betty 
Burr (6/16)
Jerry Ragan by Bob & 
Betty Burr (6/16)
Wendell Lueders by Bob 
& Betty Burr (6/16)
Dewey "Duke" Dwyer by 
Dorothy Dwyer (6/16)
Jay Barrilleaux by Jane & 
John Gnadt (6/16)

Betty Walls by Wayne 
McKey (6/16)
Steve Jordan by Roger & 
Karen Mendenhall (6/16)
Ron Yerkey by Roger & 
Karen Mendenhall (6/16)
Jerry Szymanski 
by Roger & Karen 
Mendenhall (6/16)
Bill Husted by Roger & 
Karen Mendenhall (6/16)
Guy Hammerland 
by Roger & Karen 
Mendenhall (6/16)
Robert Figgie by Roger & 
Karen Mendenhall (6/16)
Jay Barrilleaux by Roger 
& Karen Mendenhall 
(6/16)
Jerry Ragan by Roger & 
Karen Mendenhall (6/16)
Kate Leyda by Dan Neu 
(6/16)
Pauline Neu by Dan Neu 
(6/16)
Reimer Von Kalben by 
Dan Neu (6/16)
Jerry Szymanski by Geno 
& Mary Fran Romero 
(6/16)
c/o Marlyn Geddes Estate 
by Harold Seiferd (6/16)
Pat Wetmore by Shrine 
Ladies Club (6/16)
Reimer Von Kalben by 
Dagmar Von Kalben (6/16)
Bob Heel by Joe & Lois 
Wooton (6/16)
Jerry Ragan by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (6/16)
Vic Sestokas by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (6/16)
Wendell Lueders by Joe 
& Lois Wooton (6/16)
Raul Balquin by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (6/16) 
Jerry Szymanski by Karol 
Szymanski (4/16)
Jerry Szymanski by Gale 
& Shirley Fortney (4/16)
Adolph Wolff by Gale & 
Shirley Fortney (4/16)
Jerry Szymanski by Bob 
& Betty Burr (4/16)
Jerry Szymanski 
by Lionel & Yvonne 

Robertson (4/16)
Pat Wetmore by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (4/16)
Ryoko Droppleman by 
Donald & Doris St.Clair 
(4/16)
Pat Wetmore by Bob & 
Betty Burr (4/16)
Bill Husted by Dane M. 
Smith (4/16)
Steve Jordan by Dane M. 
Smith (4/16)
Guy Hammerland by 
Diane Hammerland (4/16) 
Steve Jordan by Jim & 
Mary Burger (2/16)
Ron Yerkey by Jim & 
Mary Burger (2/16)
Steve Jordan by Robert d 
& Barbara Winkelmeyer 
(2/16)
Ron Yerkey by Ken & 
June Hallenbeck (2/16)
Patrol by Ruhamah Temple 
71 (2/16)
Dewey "Duke" Dwyer by 
Dorothy Dwyer (2/16)
Sertoma (Doc Hathaway) 
by Woodmen Valley (2/16)
Dave Hammett by Mona 
Hammett (2/16)
Steve Jordan by Mona 
Hammett (2/16)
Ron Yerkey by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (2/16)
Steve Jordan by Ace & 
Mary Lou Hall (2/16)
Jerry Szymanski by Joe 
& Lois Wooton (2/16)
Judy Buxmann by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (2/16)
Judy Buxmann by Bob 
Buxmann (2/16)
Judy Buxmann by Tom & 
Sue Buxmann (2/16)
Jerry Szymanski by 
Chuck & Kathy Tedrow 
(2/16)
Jerry Szymanski by 
Potentate's Motor Escort 
(2/16)	
Steve Jordan by Clowns 
of Al Kaly (1/16)
Dave Hammett by Mona 
Hammett (1/16)
Steve Jordan by Mona 

The Al Kaly Shrine Transportation Fund 
is in need of a financial boost.

The increasing cost of transporting our Shriner Kids to one of the Shriners Hospitals combined with the number of kids being served is 
putting a strain on our Transportation Fund.  The Dust each month will highlight those who have contributed to the Transportation Fund.  

Help us fill this page!!!!  For your contribution, your name or “in Memory of” will be listed in the Dust for one year (10 issues).

Support the Al Kaly Shrine Transportation Fund.  Send your donation to:  Al Kaly Shrine –P.O. Box 193, Pueblo Colorado 81002.  A 
date will be posted behind each name indicating the year and month of your last donation.

In Memory/Honor of...

Individual Contributions

Jackson Chandler (10/16) 
Al Kaly Corvettes (8/16)
Honda Patrol (8/16)	
Jackson Chandler (8/16)
John Schroyer (8/16)
Jon D. Bower (8/16)
Dennis Shepherd (8/16) 
Al Kaly Mule Train 
(6/16)
Jackson Chandler (6/16)
Jim & Suzanne Johnson 
(6/16)
Jerry Szymanski (6/16)

John Schroyer (6/16) 
Honored Ladies (4/16)
Legion of Honor (4/16)
Jackson & Robin 
Chandler (4/16)
Past Masters Club (4/16) 
George Cann (2/16)
Al Kaly Band (2/16)
Clowns of Al Kaly (2/16)
Jackson Chandler (2/16) 
J.R. White (1/16)
Elite Scooters (1/16)
Jackson & Robin 

Chandler (1/16)
John Schroyer (1/16)
Potentate's Motor Escort 
(1/16) 
Jackson & Robin 
Chandler (12/15)
Jackson Chandler (11/15)
Larry Newman (11/15)
Pueblo Shrine Club 
(11/15)
John Schroyer (11/15)

Hammett (1/16)
Steve Jordan by Norma 
Harre (1/16)
Steve Jordan by Lois 
Torri (1/16)
Steve Jordan by Clifton & 
Diana Snow (1/16)
Ron Yerkey by Deborah 
Jordan (1/16)
Ron Yerkey by Wayne 
McKey (1/16)
Ron Yerkey by Bob & 
Betty Burr (1/16)
Jane Monohon by Bob & 
Donna Hudson (1/16)
Jane Monohon by Dick & 
Mary Mills (1/16)
Ron Yerkey by Ray & 
LorAnn Singmaster (1/16)
Vera Cain by Swede & 
Olga Hanson (1/16)
Duke Dwyer by Swede & 
Olga Hanson (1/16)
Steve Jordan by Swede & 
Olga Hanson (1/16)
Ron Yerkey by Swede & 
Olga Hanson (1/16)
Steve Jordan by Bob & 
Phyllis Allen (1/16)
Ron Yerkey by Bob & 
Phyllis Allen (1/16)
Louise Allison by Bob & 
Betty Burr (1/16)
Guy Hammerland by 
Al Kaly Public Relations 
(12/15)
Guy Hammerland by Bob 
& Betty Burr (12/15)

Steve Jordan by Bob & 
Judy Buxmann (12/15)
Steve Jordan by Floyd & 
Carmella Scoggin  (12/15)
Clif Williams by Grant 
Anderson (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Jackie 
Barrilleaux (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Barbara 
Bills (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Bob & 
Betty Burr (11/15)	
Krista Pearman by Bob & 
Betty Burr (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Ron & 
Chris Crawford (11/15)
Bill Husted by Ann 
Delancey (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Ann 
Delancey (11/15)
Sam Quindt by Ann 
Delancey (11/15)
Harry Kirkwood by Ann 
Delancey (11/15)
Dave Hammett by Ann 
Delancey (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Gale & 
Shirley Fortney (11/15)
Don Johnson by Lynn 
Goucher (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Bart & 
Rosemary Guthrie (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Robert & 
Donna Hudson (11/15)
Steve Jordan by 
Kalyklowns (11/15)
Stephen Walth by Bob & 
Helen McCale (11/15)

Steve Jordan by Wayne 
McKey (11/15)
Mary Mendenhall 
by Roger & Karen 
Mendenhall (11/15)
Mary Mendenhall by 
Wesley Mendenhall (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Dick & 
Mary Mills (11/15)
Robert Figgie by Marvin 
& Janet Narragon (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Marvin & 
Janet Narragon (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Dick & 
Anne Sater (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Shriners 
Ladies Club c/o Ann 
Delancey (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Ray & 
Lorann Singmaster (11/15)
Faye A. Akers by Donald 
& Doris St. Clair (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Jim & 
Cindy Stivers (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Chuck & 
Kathy Tedrow (11/15)
Jess Tising by James R. 
Tising (11/15)
Vera Cain by Joe & Lois 
Wooton (11/15)
Steve Jordan by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (11/15)
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The Kiwanis Club of the Rampart Range – Caroline Vulgamore, editor-Harry Vulgamore, Photographer 

Meetings every Tuesday, 7:30 am, Aspen Pointe Café, 1675 Garden of the Gods Rd.  80904 
 

 
	
 

	
	

	
	
 
 
 

  
 
 
  
  
   
          
 
      What a lift!  Thanks to Gordon Hamilton, our Key Clubbers, and to us, getting up at 3:20 am.  Yikes! 

 
TODAY’S PROGRAM:  Speaker Bob Burr, in charge of membership for Al Kaly Shriners, Southern 
Colorado, accompanied by John Larson, public relations, provided overview of Shriners’ Children’s Hospitals.  
With 22 hospitals—including Mexico City and Montreal—they specialize in providing healing in orthopedics, 
burn care, cleft lip and palate and spinal cord injury with no cost to families.  Salt Lake City, our closest facility, 
specializes in orthopedics.  Those needing help can get info online.  Shriners International was established in 
1870, and based on Masonic principles, including brotherly love. Bob says for over 40 years he’s been “Nickels 
the Clown” spreading the word and fundraising for Shriners.  Burl Kreps shared info about his Wyoming 
cousin with a clubfoot who received help in Salt Lake, and Tammy Larson witnessed the inspiring recovery of 
a boy in Honolulu. More than just clowns, little cars and donkeys, Shriners are committed to supporting worthy 
causes.  Potentate Jim Eaches, shared stories of burn victims and a girl whose leg was stretched 7 inches.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             

Thanks to John Larson, Bob Burr and Jim Eaches for a super, informational  program this morning. 
 
 

September	6,	2016	

President:	Rick	Couch,	Secretary:	Al	Ziegler,	Treasurer:	Rex	Kramer,	Directors:		Belenda	Cornelius,	Denise	Montano,		
				Burl	Kreps,	Caroline	Vulgamore,	Harry	Vulgamore,	District	Governor:	John	Mangino	

Division	4	Lt.	Governor:	Lee	Patke,	RMD	Executive	Administrator:	Nancy	Wiehagen,	International	President:	Sue	Petrisin	

Al Kaly Shriners Featured in Kiwanis Club Publication

Pueblo Shrine Club
December 9, 2016

6:30 p.m.
Cost:  $15.00

 
Reservations are a must 

and must be made 
through the Al Kaly 
Shriners office at 
(719) 544-0658

Reservations must be made no later 
than December 7, 2016.

Stated Meeting 
Dinner
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Western Slope 
Shrine Weekend 

Photos

San Juan Basin Shrine Club

Escalante Shrine Club OV

Durango Shrine Club OV
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Club and Unit News

(Pueblo Shrine Club, continued at right)

Pueblo Shrine Club

by James Hinojosa
President
	
	 The Pueblo Shrine Club has some exciting happenings 
in the next few months. 
	 First-off, the Steak Fry was tremendous ! I would like 
to thank everyone who helped make it a successful dinner. 
Also, thanks to everyone who came out and participated in the 
OV, what fun it was.  
	 If you haven't been to one of our meetings yet you are 
missing out. My goal as President was to make this year as 
relaxed as possible; some may say too relaxed. I try to follow 
protocol when possible, but otherwise, we just have fun.

	 The club has a Third-Friday “fun night” going on and 
we want to be starting a dart league- so get your teams formed. 
We will be playing on the Third-Friday night meetings. This 
night is a no title, no fez, come-as-you-are night and we just 
have fun. 
	 Coming up at our October Dinner we will be having a 
crab leg boil with the all the fixings so get your reservations in 
soon so will have enough legs to go around. Those who can't 
(or won’t) eat fish or legs, please do not fret!  We will have 
another choice to pick from. Please make sure we have your 
email address so you don't miss out.  Contact myself (719-320-
1829) or Dave Ashley (719-948-3989) if you plan to attend 

Sand Dunes Shrine Club OV
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For more photos of the events covered in this issue 
of the Dust, please visit:  

http://alkalyshrinephotos.zenfolio.com.  
	 For the color version of the 
Dust, please visit: alkalyshrine.org

Potentate's 
Motor Escort

by Dr. Terry Collinson
President 

	 By now the Potentates Escort has been all over the 
southern half of Colorado.  The two parades in Lamar and 
Monte Vista were each a six-hour round trip motorcycle 
ride for the guys from the Springs.  Of course, we always 
leave early enough to have breakfast on the way down, so 
that means a departure at 0 dark 30.  
	 We pretty much had a parade every weekend in 
July and August. There were motorcycles in Cripple Creek, 
Rocky Ford, La Veta, and Monument along with the two 
towns I just mentioned.  White, Collinson, Ashley, Sheard, 
Kruse, Dickey, Carson and Koeller have been our riders 
this season.  Hopefully, by the time you read this a couple 
others will join us. 
	 We had a couple fun socials.  It’s not just about 
parading with this group; we like to get together once a 
month and eat.  We joined the Mule Train as they hosted 
us in their club house having a great pot roast with all the 
fixings.  When you go there, you are hardly hungry by the 
time dinner gets on the table.  If you have never joined 
them for their monthly dinner, you’re missing out. I think 
we out numbered them at that dinner.  
	 Then, Eddie Romero, a former member, was in 
town and so we had a social with him as our special guest.  
It was great to see him and his Lady, Linda.  Eddie is still 
Eddie and there is nothing wrong with that.  We started 
at the China Doll for dinner and then proceeded to the 
Collinson home for dessert and a chance to extend our 
socializing. Twenty-two came to the dinner.  
	 There is plenty of fun left this year including a great 
Christmas party, so if you would like to become a member 
(meaning you have a motorcycle) or join us as a social 
member just let us know. 

(Pueblo Shrine Club, continued from left)

by John Larson

	 First, there are several items from the monthly The 
Public Relations Voice published by the Imperial Public 
Relations Committee.
	 It's important to use correct terminology and official, 
approved statements, such as those in the article on page 13 of 
this Dust. 
	 A Few Other Points to Remember:
- Remember to use the correct name for the fraternity, which 
is Shriners International, and to no longer use the AAONMS 
designation. 
- It’s OK to use the scimitar logo, but please also consider 
incorporating the official Shriners International logo into your 
materials –the one with the fez and Shriners International text. 
	 SHRINERS VILLAGE website has been updated 
to make it more convenient to use, and has many new and 
exciting features.  New features include a “Ladies Tab” and a 
“video” section.  Log on to Shriners Village and check it out!  
	 The PR Committee has been busy examining 
initiatives on making the Southern Colorado community 
more aware of our hospitals and the services provided.  One 
of these initiatives is outreach to the Hispanic community.  In 
order to do this, we need someone fluent in Spanish to join 
the PR Committee to help us make contact with the Hispanic 
community and write articles and press releases for local 
Spanish language publications and radio.  We are still looking 
for someone willing to help with this endeavor.  Contact either 
John Larson (719-570-0043) or Lady Glenda Terrill (719-250-
1443) if you can help move this initiative forward.  
	 The second initiative is to establish a cadre of Shriners 
across Southern Colorado to make contact with local civic 
organizations, service organizations (Lions, Kiwanis, etc.) and 
give presentations on our hospitals.  Currently we are working 
on a set of guidelines/talking points for these presentations.  
If you would like to be a part of this effort please call John 
Larson (719-570-0043) or Don Hamilton (719-290-6330).  
	 Lastly, we are considering volunteering to answer 

Al Kaly PR Committee

(PR Committee, continued on page 25)

and are not normally called for reservations.
	 The Pueblo Shrine Club is also planning, now 
hold on to your seats, we are planning a Sock Hop for all 
Nobles, Ladies and their friends. This event will, more 
than likely, be open to the public as well, so please spread 
the word.  Keep an eye on your emails to find out when 
this is going to happen - you don't want to miss this one. 
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                                      GUN         
SHOW 

 
Sponsored by AL KALY Shrine Honda Patrol of Canon City 

       (proceeds to benefit Al Kaly Shrine Honda Patrol) 
The event will be held at 575 Ash in Canon City Colorado 

Friday, November 19, 2016 
1 pm to 5 pm 

Saturday, November 20, 2016 
9 am to 4 pm 

        
 
 

  Back ground checks Available 
 
 
 

Persons under 14 are admitted free, but must be accompanied by parent or guardian. 
 

For More Information call or email: 
Bob Hudson (719)275-5213 or 

Warren Fox (719)269-3116 or 671-7491 
(Email) warren.fox44@yahoo.com 

 
 

Admission 

$5.00 
 

Guns 
Ammo 

Crafts & 
more 

Concessions 
On Site 
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(PR Committee, continued from page 23)
the telephones for a session at the next PBS Member 
Telethon.  This will be a great way to make ourselves 
known to Southern Colorado.  But (and isn’t there always 
a “but”) to do this we would need a firm commitment for 
sufficient headcount to support this activity (Ladies and 
Daughters of the Nile could also help).  Look for more 
information in the Nuts and Bolts as we learn more.

Southeastern
Shrine Club

by Tim Weeks

	 Southeast 
Colorado Shrine 
Club hosted the OV 
for Ill. Sir James 
Eaches and Lady 
Rosa on Friday, 
August 12 at the 
Lamar Elks Lodge. 
After another 
amazing prime rib dinner prepared by Oscar Riley and his 
crew introductions were made of all SE Club members and 
special guests.  
	 The guests included 2 of the top donors to our 
elementary school Circus Ticket giveaways.  Rick Robbins, 
manager of Colorado Mills and Jason Lucious, representing 
Southeast Colorado Power.  
	 Ken Davis, principal of Washington Elementary 
school in Lamar was also recognized.  At the ticket giveaway 
in early May, he informed me the school had supported 
charities for many years and told us they would like to support 
the Shriners Hospital for Children!!!  
	 Needless to say we were elated.  He contacted me after 
school was out and told me they had only been able to do their 
"penny drive" for 5 days near the end of school so the check 
wasn't as big as they had hoped.  When they gave us a check 
for $250 we were stunned.  They are now going to run it all 
of the 2016-2017 school year.  THAT CHECK SHOULD BE 
AMAZING TOO.  
	 After reports from Divan members present and 
words of wisdom from the Potentate the meeting was closed.  
Saturday after breakfast (donated by Valley National Bank) 
and the parade, the few Shriners who stayed had a picnic lunch 
at Willow Creek park and then got on their way home.   A 
great time was had by all at both Friday and Saturday events.

Trinidad Shrine Club

by Duane Plant

	 First off, let me say we are glad to hear the Terrills 
are well on the way to recovery.  We were so sorry to hear 
about Merv’s fall. 	
	 The busy summer months are starting to wind 
down.  The club elections were held on August 16th at Bob 
and Earl’s Restaurant.  The following were elected to serve 
for the ensuing year.  John Albert was elected President and 
Larry Childs was elected Vice President.  Carl Sanders was 
again elected as Secretary/Treasurer and Duane Plant will 
continue on as Dust Reporter.  
	 When Oriental Guide Brian Carter and his Lady 
Emily joined us for dinner, he imparted information on the 
many events coming up for the rest of the year.  
	 Although not exactly a Shrine event, on Sept. 18th 
many Shriners will attend Trinidad #1 OES when Diana 
and I will be installed as Worthy Matron and Worthy 
Patron.  Please, come if you can, we would love to see you. 
The installation is at 2:00 followed by refreshments.
	 As I said earlier, things are definitely winding 
down. We had a great turn out from Trinidad and Pueblo at 
Trinidad’s Labor Day parade on Sept. 5th.  Saturday,Sept 
10th several of us traveled over to La Junta.  Then, Sept. 
17th was pretty full with events, but, a few of us did get up 
to Florence with the Little T’s for their parade.  
	 Several members of the club traveled to Pueblo 
for the annual Pig Roast.  The food was great and we all 
had a wonderful time.  Many little pink pigs gave up their 
treasure, with lots of money raised for Al Kaly Shrine.
	 I will close with a sad note, I am sure most of 
you have heard by now we lost our very good friend and 
brother.  Noble Rusty Walter passed away on Aug. 17th.  
We will surely miss his wonderful smile and generous 
heart.

Tim Weeks and Washington Elementary 
School Principal Ken Davis
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by Howard “Cuz’n Clem” Magan
Dust Reporter

	 As summer continues for the Kalyklowns, the 
Fowler Parade found Gary “Panhandle” Sears, Wayne 
“Howdy” McKey” and our newest clown David “Fluffy” 
Bright delighting the kids as Cuz'n Clem announced the 
parade from in front of the former home of the Fowler 
Masonic Lodge. 
	 When the Lamar Parade was held, Cuz'n Clem was 
far away in Nashville, Tennessee on vacation as well as 
when the Rocky Ford Parade was held. The names of the 
clowns in attendance at those events were not available at 
press time. While on vacation in Nashville, I was privileged 
to attend a stated meeting of the Al Menah Temple in 
Nashville and was also invited to attend their clown 
meeting following that stated meeting. This was my first 
time being able to attend another state’s Shrine meeting. I 
also was able to attend the stated meeting of Observance 
Lodge #686 which is held at the Grand Lodge Building 
in Nashville and was given a tour of that facility prior to 
the meeting. It was another great night of fellowship with 
like-minded brothers. The tour was fascinating, also, as 
President Andrew Jackson was a member in Tennessee.
	 The Shriners' Night at I-25 Speedway was canceled 
due to some serious weather the day prior to that event. 
However, the most recent events saw Cuz'n Clem and 
Nick “Pocket Change” Forgit at The Primrose Retirement 
Community in Pueblo entertaining the residents at the 
facility. Two of our Masonic family are residents there- 
those being Honored Lady Donna Samuelson and Ill. Sir 
Dan Neu PP. It was a great time and we may surely be 
invited to another event. 
	 On September 3, Cuz’n Clem, Fluffy, Sleepy (Larry 
Ruiz) and Howdy attended the annual Kids' Day Parade 
in Pueblo and were awarded a trophy for “Best Comedy/
Humor Entry”. This was the first time in the history of the 
Kalylowns attendance at this event where that has occurred.  
What an honor!!
	 Coming up in October are the parades in Florence, 
and Penrose as well as an event at the Lamb Branch of the 
Pueblo Public Library on October 1 and the annual Tractor 
Pulling Contest at Millberger Farms’ Store on the Mesa. 
We hope to see as many as can come out and participate in 
those events.

Kalyklowns Mule Train Fish Fry

Geno Romero and LD 
Younts

Joe Clendaniel, Allan Ake, 
Lester Nowell
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FIRST PRIZE: 
BOBCAT 3400 SERIES  
SIDE BY SIDE (UTV) 

“East of the Mountain” CONTACT OG BRIAN CARTER FOR TICKETS – 719-564-6997 
PROCEEDS	TO	BENEFIT	SAN	JUAN	BASIN	SHRINE	CLUB	ARE	NOT	DEDUCTIBLE	AS	CHARITABLE	CONTRIBUTIONS 

 

THIRD PRIZE: 
$2,500.00 

SECOND PRIZE: 
$5,000.00 

SAN JUAN BASIN SHRINE CLUB RAFFLE 
DRAWING DECEMBER 7, 2016 - 1pm 

Winner Need Not Be Present To Win 
 
 
 
 

TICKETS: 
$20.00 each or  
6 for $100.00 

CONTACT: 
RICHARD	ROHRBACHER	- 970-884-0654 
DEAN DOOLEY - 970-884-9416 
STEVE WEBB - 970-799-8754 
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